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My name is Norma Hernandez, and I am here today to speak
about the critical importance of the Rapid Response Senior Meal
Program. This program has been a cornerstone of support for our
community's senior citizens, ensuring they receive nutritious
meals and vital social connections. As we face the possibility of
funding cuts to this program, I urge decision-makers to consider
the profound impact it has on the lives of our elderly population.
Many seniors rely on these meals not just for nutrition but also for
the companionship and sense of community they provide. For
those living alone or struggling with limited resources, these
meals are often a lifeline. Moreover, the Rapid Response Senior
Meal Program plays a crucial role in promoting the health and
well-being of our seniors, reducing food insecurity, and
combating social isolation. Cutting funding to such a pivotal
program would not only jeopardize the physical health of our
elderly but also compromise their mental and emotional
well-being. I urge you to prioritize the preservation and support of
the Rapid Response Senior Meal Program. Our seniors deserve
our unwavering commitment to ensuring they can age with
dignity and security. Thank you for considering my comments.



